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GOVERNOR'S WORKFORCE INNOVATION DIRECTIVE NO. PY 2019-03, Change 05 

SUBJECT: 

1. Purpose.

2. Discussion.

3. Action.

4. Contact.

Program Year 2020/Fiscal Year 2021 Workforce Innovation and 
Opportunity Act (WIOA) Adult, Youth, and Dislocated Worker Allocations

This guidance corrects an error in previously published State of Alabama revised
allocations for the Program Year (PY) 2020/Fiscal Year (FY) 2021 allotment. 

Governor’s Workforce Innovation Directive No. PY 2019-03, Change 04 issued 
revised allocations for PY 2020/FY 2021 resulting from a recapture of PY2020 
outh funds and FY2021 islocated orker funds. In the reallocation, some 
outh funds included in the recapture were already obligated. This resulted in an 

error in which $10,935.69 was reallocated when these funds should not have been 
included in the total funds reallocated.

In order to correct this error, the previous total amount of reallocated youth funds
of $1,172,646.94 is being reduced by $10,935.69 to $1,161,711.25. Local 
Workforce Development Areas should refer to Attachment 1, PY20/FY21 Local 
Area Recaptured Allocations, and submit a change to their respective PY2020 
plans if the amount of the recaptured youth funds for the area changed. Recaptured 
funds should be listed on a separate WIOA-60 form, and the amount of recaptured 
funds should be added to the amount of previously awarded funds to show the 
total amount of funds awarded on the WIOA-59 form. Recaptured funds awarded 
to the Local Areas must be expended no later than June 30, 2023. 

This directive requires a plan change for local areas with a revised allocation.  
Please revise your plan to incorporate the changes to your allocations and submit 
your revised plans to the Workforce Development Division by March 17, 2023. 
Please retain the Attachments for future reference.

Any questions should be referred to Lisa Trammel, Staff Accountant, Workforce 
Development Division, at (334) 353-5164 or by email at 
lisa.trammel@commerce.alabama.gov. 
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Tammy Wilkinson, Division Director/Date
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